
WOEA-Retired Meeting November 14, 2018 

 

WACO Air Museum and Learning Center, 1865 S Co Rd 25A, Troy, OH 

 The WACO Aircraft Company was the largest manufacturer of civil aircraft in the 

country in the late 1920&#39;s and early 30&#39’s.  This museum is dedicated to the 

plant and the employees that made it great. We met for lunch at Greenfire Bistro, 965 W. 

Main Street Tipp City, OH. 

 

 The meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m. by Sandy Dobberstein.  Those 

present were:  Carolyn Boze, Sandy Dobberstein, Jennie Furnas, Andrea Hirtle, Marge 

Punter, Jo Stull, Willie Terrell, Barbara Weikert, Dawn Wojcik and Wayne Wodarski. 

 The Secretary’s report written by Phil Long for the October 17, 2018 meeting 

was sent to each member.  Wayne Wodarski moved to approve the minutes as written.  

Seconded by Willie Terrell.  Motion carried.   

 Treasurer Report: Pat Lynch/Sandy Dobberstein.  Pat is not living in the area so 

Sandy developed the report.  Total assets September 30, 2018; Scholarship:$1485.25; 

Checking:$2880.12 CD:$2500 (due 1/30/2019).  Total: $ 6865.37.  Sandy expressed 

concerns about the checking accounts and CD’s.  It was agreed that Sandy talk with 

managers at the banks and make decisions that are best for WOEA-R. 

 

Chairperson Report: 

 Written report was sent to every member from Phil Long.  

Vice Chairperson Report: Sandy Dobberstein 937-554-6338 or sdobberstein@juno.com 

 Dec. 19 Program, lunch and business meeting: 11:00 a.m.  Archer’s Tavern, 2030 

East Dorothy Lane, Kettering.  Archer’s is a locally owned restaurant that has purchased 

and remodeled a previous restaurant site. 

Committee Reports: 

  Newsletter Editor: Next deadline for articles: February 20, 2019.  We need 

someone to be the editor.  Sandy said that is is not a difficult position.  Please consider 

being the editor.  

 Mailing: Willie Terrill.  Jr.   Next mailing:  February 27, 10:00 a.m. at the DEA 

Office.  It does not take long to complete the task.  Willie appreciates those who help 

every month.   

 Community Outreach-Artemis:  Marje Punter.    BRING SCHOOL SUPPLIES!  

She will bring a wish list but will take any donation to them. 

 Sunshine:   Sandy plans to bring cards for members to sign so she can send them 

for special occasions to members.  

 Legislative:  Dawn Wojcik.   FCPE collected $150.00 from 10 people.  Total to 

date approximately $600.00.  Dawn thanked everyone for their support for her running 

for the state of Ohio School Board.  She came in second.  Please check the legislation 

website to keep aware on what is happening in the state.  Visit: ohea.org and nea.org 

 Read Across America:  Val Roldan.   The date is the first Friday in March.  We 

are going to read in the Trotwood, Northmont and Beavercreek Schools.  Please contact 

Val if interested in reading.  Sandy is scheduling those who plan to read in the Northmont 

Schools.  If you plan to read in any other schools, please let Val know. 

 Uniserv Council reports.  None 



 

Old Business: 

 Election of OEA-R Delegates: Willie Terrell and Sandy Coe were elected!!!! Jane 

and Phil are also delegates. 

 Dawn Wojcik for State Board of Education campaign.  Thank you for your 

support..  

New Business: 

 Delegates for NEA-R: due February 15, 2019.  Available from hillm@ohea.org 

 OEA-R Advisory Board – WOEA-R: due February 15, 2019 

 

*****Remember to bring a friend/guest/ retired ESP and/or educator to a meeting! 

Encourage fellow colleagues and friends to join us. 

www.retiredamericans.org Alliance for Retired Americans 

--NEA Member Benefits on Facebook and Twitter 

http://www.neamb.com/assets/content/documents 

OHEA-R.ohea.us for all forms and information 

 

 The meeting adjourned at 1:25 p.m.   

 

 

     Respectfully submitted by:  Jennie Furnas 


